
Hinderclay celebrations for  

HM Queen’s  

Platinum Jubilee  

BOOK THE DATE 

Saturday 4 June 2022 

Hinderclay Village Hall—a family party 

   Hinderclay Newsletter January 2022  

If you have anything you would like to 
include in future newsletters, please send to 
familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena 
on 07808772197  

ST MARY’S CHURCH - SERVICES 

Rector : Rev Cathy Bladen – 01359 250239 – revcathybladen@gmail.com 

Church Warden: Kate Rose – 01379 898562 

9th January - Village Service – 9.30am - Mr Ken Smith 

23 January - Holy Communion – 9.30am – Rev Cathy Bladen 

It was a delight to welcome so many people to our carol service and to see 
the children too.  We would like to thank the Castleton Brass Band, Tony 
Stanford, our readers, the flower arrangers who decorated the church so 
beautifully and Emily and Geoff Metcalfe for the Mulled wine treat at the end 
of the service.   

We hope everyone had a good Christmas and we wish you all a very 
Happy and Peaceful New Year. 

HINDERCLAY LITTLE 
ERNIE 
  
WINNERS  FOR 
DECEMBER 
 
1st 250 Joan Wilby 
2nd 46 Mr D Emerton 
3rd 99 Mr P Guest 
4th 198 Mr F Garnham 

If you would like to 
support our Village Hall 
and have the chance 
to win cash prizes 
every month, please 
contact: 
 

Linda Aves on 01379 
898512  

Joan Hobbs  

Those of us at St. Mary's were so sad to 

hear of the passing of Joan Hobbs on 

27/12.  Joan was a remarkable woman 

who, despite many medical challenges 

towards the end of her life always 

remained cheerful and enjoyed a 

laugh.  She was so happy to have moved 

to Hinderclay and be cared for by her 

daughter and son-in-law, and made many 

friends. She attended the Carol Service 

just before Christmas and enjoyed the 

band, the singing and the 

mulled wine!  We send our 

sympathies to all her family 

and rejoice that her faith 

was of great comfort to her 

throughout her life.  

Ken Smith 

Happy 
New Year!  

 

Fun fact: In the morning hours of January 
4th 2022, the earth passes the point of its 
orbit closest to the sun – the perihelion. It is 
then 147,100,000 kilometers from the sun. 
The light takes eight minutes and ten 
seconds to cover this distance.  

Fun fact January:  
In the Roman 
calendar only 10 
months had formal 
names. Winter 
(January and 
February) was 
simply known as 
the “dead period”.  
This is because 
the government 
and military 
weren’t active in 
the coldest, 
darkest months. 
January, what we 
now consider the 
first month of the 
year, was actually 
the final month 
added to the 12-
month calendar. 



HINDERCLAY COFFEE 
MORNING 

Come and join us at the 
next coffee morning on 
Thursday 13 January from 
10.30 and every second 
Thursday in the month at 
the Village Hall. Everyone 
is welcome!  
Len Parsall 01379 898867 

GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 
 

Our January meeting is ‘Success with Sweet Peas’ by 
John Hewson, plants will be for sale and the date is 
Wednesday 19 January 2022.  There will be our usual 
raffle and refreshments.  
 
The February meeting will be "Gardening in the 
Shade", the talk being given by Jim Paine of Walnut 
Nursery, and there will be plants for sale.  

All welcome. Any enquiries or information,  please ring 
Val Forge on 01379 898270 

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Rowena  07808 772197 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am Contact Alyze 07542463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270   

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter and posters around the 

village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings  7.30pm Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Fun fact: January born people tend to be 
independent, high-spirited, analytical, and 
born leaders. Famous January birthdays 
include Muhammad Ali, Jeff Bezos, Elvis 
Presley and Michelle Obama, Ellen 
Degeneres and Oprah Winfrey.  

Parish Council News 

Next meeting of the Parish Council is on 14 January at 7.30pm 

in the Village Hall. The following items will be on the agenda: 

 Discuss Village Green maintenance  

 Review the access to and maintenance of the Village 

Website  

 Receive report from County Councillor – Jessica Fleming  

 Discuss the maintenance of the Telephone Box  

Jan/Feb 2022 Bin Collection
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BINGO – Do join us at the 

Village Hall on Friday 14 

January for our Cash Bingo 

session. Doors 

open at 7 – eyes 

down at 7.30pm. 


